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A City of Order, Dignity, Hope and Opportunity.

COUNTY CELEBRATES EXCELLENCE IN HEALTHCARE WITH 
SERVICE DELIVERY AWARDS 2023
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INSIDE

Governor’s Note
Dear Nairobi Residents,

Visit the portal h�ps://nairobiservices.go.ke or dial *647# El Nino Hotline

*1508#Let’s Make NAIROBI Work

A publica on by the Nairobi City County Government

Thank you for being an integral part of 
our wonderful community.

Sincerely,

H.E Hon. Sakaja Arthur Johnson, 
CBS

Continued on Pg 2

It is my pleasure to connect with you 
once again. As the Governor of 
Nairobi County, I am continually 
inspired by the resilience, unity, and 
dedication displayed by you, the 
residents of Nairobi.  In the spirit of 
progress and growth, I am pleased to 
highlight a few important updates and 
initiatives that are shaping the path of 
our beloved county with a focus on 
healthcare.  

Healthcare is a cornerstone of any 
thriving community, directly impacting 
the well-being and prosperity of our 
citizens. The significance of quality 
healthcare cannot be overstated; it 
affects every aspect of our lives—our 
families, our workforce, and our future. 
It is therefore our collective responsi-
bility to work towards an efficient 
healthcare system that provides timely, 
comprehensive, and compassionate 
care to every individual.

Over the last one year, we have made 
significant strides in bolstering our 
healthcare infrastructure, improving 
county medical facilities, and investing 
in the training and retention of skilled 
healthcare professionals. These efforts 
are geared towards elevating the 
standard of healthcare services 
available in our county.

We have hired 2,500 young people to 
assist in the cleaning of the city in 
addition to new equipment. The 
hiring of this ‘green army’, as we 
fondly call them, was put in place 
before the Metrological department 
announced there would be El Nino. 
Today you will find people cleaning 
drainages, sweeping the streets and 
collecting garbage. It is our collective 
duty to each play their part. Let us not 
dump, take care of our frontage 
space and be mindful of our spaces. 
Let us collectively work towards 
keeping Nairobi clean, making the 
city Green. 

As we move forward, let us continue 
to work hand in hand to create a 
brighter future for Nairobi County. 
Our commitment is resolute— to 
continue touching and changing the 
lives of Nairobians, and bringing a 
new culture of service delivery. 
Together, we can achieve remarkable 
progress and elevate the quality of 
life for all residents.

Thirteen exceptional individuals and 84 
health facilities in Nairobi County were 
recently recognized and awarded for 
their outstanding efforts in enhancing 
the quality of healthcare services at this 
the 2023 Health Service Delivery 
Awards. 

Mbagathi Hospital emerged the top 
level five hospital in the county, with 
Njiru Hospital named best Level 4 
Hospital, Embakasi Health Center for 
the best Level 3 facility and Huruma 
Lions Dispensary as best Level 2.  

In its fifth year the ceremony was 
Presided over by Nairobi Governor 
Hon. Sakaja Johnson as he celebrated  

the 84 health facilities across the county 
for their outstanding contributions to 
healthcare service delivery. The facilities 
were awarded based on their respective 
levels, acknowledging the positive 
transformations and improvements 
experienced in public health facilities 
across the county.

“We recognize the best-performing 
facilities following an assessment of 
both public and private healthcare 
facilities, we aim to motivate and 
encourage the provision of exceptional 
healthcare services to the citizens of 
Nairobi. It is our duty not only to meet 
our clients' expectations in terms of the 
quality of care but also to surpass them. 

Mbagathi’s Remarkable 
Journey Pg. 3 Pg. 5 Pg. 6

Kwa GroundEnhancing Nairobi County's resilience and 
disaster preparedness

Nairobi County Empowers Community Health 
Promoters through a s�pend program

Govenor Sakaja ascents the finance act 2023, 
paves way for enhanced service delivery

Link: https://nairobi.go.ke/download/the-nairobi-city-county-finance-act2023/
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Deputy Governor’s Note

Speaking at Ambition Africa in Paris, 
France, discussing African cities and 
urban mobility, Governor Sakaja 
stressed that Nairobi, like many 
regional hubs in emerging markets, has 
a rapidly expanding population and the 
city’s infrastructure struggles to keep 
pace. One challenge that this creates is 
traffic, which means a large amount of 
time is spent in the numerous tailbacks 
that occur in and around the city but 

through construction of the Expressway 
and the planned BRT system will ease 
the road traffic snarl.

“While the main aim of the Expressway 
was to ease traffic congestion on 
Mombasa Road and create a direct 
route between the Jomo Kenyatta 
International Airport and Westlands, 
the line is something more than just a 
super-highway and restores or bring 
about all the advantages of accessibility 
to developers, investors, and residents” 
Governor Sakaja said 

He also noted that Public-private 
partnerships that involve collaboration 
between a government agency and 
a private-sector company is used to 
finance, build, and operate projects, 
such as public transportation networks, 
parks, and convention centers. 
Financing a project through a public-
private partnership enables projects 
to be completed sooner or make it a 
possibility in the first place.

The French Government has committed 

to build the BRT Line 3.

Governor Sakaja was on an official 
visit in Paris, France meeting with 
various leaders and organisations. He 
also represented the President at the 
Schools Coalition opening ceremony.

Nairobi City County Governor Sakaja 
A. Johnson has called on French 
investors to partner with Nairobi City 
County to facilitate growth especially in 
infrastructure development.

Governor Sakaja assured the investors 
that the county government has put in 
place robust measures to improve the 
business environment in the county to 
enhance private investments.

Governor Sakaja Johnson in a panel discussion on the sideline of Ambition Africa 
conference in Paris, France. He was speaking about urban mobility solutions in African 
cities

Governor Sakaja Johnson in a meeting 
with French Minister of State for 
Development, Francophonie and 
International Partnerships Dr. Chrysoula 
Zacharopoulou

Continued from Pg 1

Dear Fellow Residents,

I am delighted to reach out to you once 
more through this newsletter. The past 
month has seen significant progress in our 
ongoing efforts to serve the people of 
Nairobi effectively and efficiently. As we 
marked the Customer Service Week 
earlier in the month, we celebrated the 
tremendous improvement that we are 
experiencing in service delivery as a 
County. 

Beyond the Customer Service Week, our 
primary goal is to work diligently and 
intelligently, demonstrating a spirit of 
excellence in everything we do.

As part of enhancing our service to the 
people we had to start within. 

As a county government, we remain 
persistent in our endeavors to cultivate 
a conducive business environment for 
entrepreneurs. We continue to support 
our entrepreneurs by offering financial 
literacy programs and empowering 
them to enhance their business skills. 
This empowerment equips them to 
seize the available opportunities for 
growth and profitability.

Our commitment to upholding the 
fundamental values of professionalism, 
innovation, integrity, and unwavering 

dedication in service delivery remains 
steadfast and at the core of our 
mission.

Thank you for being an integral part of 
this journey toward progress and 
excellence in making Nairobi work.

H.E Njoroge Muchiri,
Deputy Governor

In this regard,Nairobi City County is 
resolute in its responsibility to provide 
accessible, equitable, and sustainable 
quality healthcare services to the 
people of Nairobi and beyond,” said 
Governor Sakaja when he presided over 
the awards. 

The awards also recognized 
Faith-Based Organizations (FBOs), 
facilities run by non-government 
organisations (NGOs), and Private 
entities operating health centers and 
facilities within Nairobi County. Some of 
the non-county facilities awarded 
included: Shofco Mathare as the best 
Level 2 NGO Dispensary, Gertrude’s 
TRM and the best Level 2 Private 
Dispensary and Mukuru Medical 
Missionaries of Mercy as the best Level  

2 FBO dispensary. Brother Andrea 
Hospital emerged the best Level 3 FBO 
Health Center and Paternisho Maternity 
and Nursing Home emerged as the 
overall winner under the Level 3 Private 
Health Center category.
Mater Hospital was the overall winner 
under best FBO hospital category.

Lengo Health Centre was also honored 
as the most improved facility in the 
County and Embakasi Health Center was 
also awarded for its commitment to the 
implementation of Quality Improvement.
When celebrating the health facilities 
across the county he called on the staff 
to remain client focused.  He expressed 
his heartfelt appreciation to the health 
workers for their tireless dedication and 
unwavering commitment to improving 
healthcare services in Nairobi County.     

He acknowledged their significant role in 
the elevation of healthcare standards and 
assured them of his administration's 
continued support.

Governor Sakaja reiterated that the county 
values healthcare workers and remains 
committed to improving their working 
conditions. He emphasized the impor-
tance of a robust healthcare system that 
not only provides treatment but focuses 
on preventive care, early intervention, and 
health education to promote overall 
community wellness.
Encouraging health workers to surpass 
patient expectations, the Governor urged 
them to utilize available resources and 
elevate service delivery in healthcare. He 
further emphasized his administration’s 
dedication to forging partnerships, 
investments, and collaborations 

with healthcare providers to create a 
comprehensive, accessible, and 
responsive healthcare system tailored 
to the diverse needs of the community.

"Let’s keep doing our best, with an 
unrelenting focus and obsession about 
our customers. Nairobi City County is 
committed to its responsibility to 
provide accessible, equitable, and 
sustainable healthcare service to the 
people of Nairobi and beyond. Our 
health matters, and together we will 
continue to advocate for and invest in 
healthcare initiatives that prioritize the 
well-being of every resident in our 
county," the Governor stated. 

Nairobi Is Open For Business, Governor Sakaja
Tells French Investors

Health Service Delivery Awards

Healthcare is a cornerstone of any 
thriving community, directly 
impac�ng the well-being and 
prosperity of our ci�zens. 
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Mbagathi Hospital’s Remarkable 
Journey

By Allan Ouma

4-bed infectious 
unit

48 incubators Neonatal ICU 70-80 patients 
per day

1100-1300 outpatients 
every 24hours

45 inpatients 
within 24 hours

8-bed ICU under 
construction

  

 

Mbagathi Hospital has been going through a transfor-
mation and more so has become a beacon of hope for 
fragile newborns in need of specialized care with the 
opening of the Newborn Unit (NBU), which includes a 
Neonatal Intensive Care Unit (NICU) with 48 incubators. 

On a daily basis, the unit accommodates 70-80 patients, 
primarily from nearby informal settlements.
Mr. Alexander Irungu Wanjiru, the hospital's Chief 
Executive Officer said: "The framework of Mbagathi 
Hospital's operation is firmly rooted in the Governor's 
manifesto, dedicated to upholding dignity and instilling 
hope in the hearts of Nairobi's residents”.  
 

The NBU offers a range of critical services, including 
newborn nursery, special care, and neonatal intensive 
care. It boasts essential medical equipment such as 
ventilators, non-invasive bypass ventilators, portable 
ultrasound machines, monitors, and defibrillators. In 
preparation for the unit's expansion, a robust recruit-
ment and skills training program for nurses is underway 
in collaboration with Kenyatta University Referral Hospi-
tal.

The hospital's commitment to enhancing healthcare 
extends beyond its NBU.An 8-bed capacity Intensive 
Care Unit (ICU), nearing completion, is poised to 
become the second county public ICU, reflecting the  

county's plan to bolster healthcare infrastructure and 
ensure effective service delivery.

The hospital is also working in collaboration with 
various stakeholders to establish a Nutritional Centre 
of Excellence, prioritizing the well-being of residents 
in neighboring informal settlements like Kibra. "We 
have partnered with various stakeholders," highlight-
ed Mr. Irungu, "to establish a Nutritional Centre of 
Excellence at our facility, aligning with Governor 
Sakaja Johnson's vision and fostering a collaborative 
health agenda with like-minded partners."

Mbagathi Hospital serves a significant number of 
patients daily, catering to approximately 1100-1200 
outpatients and an average of about 450 inpatients 
within a 24-hour period. Mr. Irungu reiterated the 
hospital's commitment to maintaining a steady supply 
of medical essentials, underlining the collaboration 
with esteemed institutions like Kenyatta University 
and Kenyatta National Hospital to address potential 
specialist shortages.

Moreover, Mbagathi Hospital is devising 
revenue-generating strategies, including the creation 
of an Independent Pharmacy Account, to sustain 
essential services. These initiatives showcase the 
hospital's dedication to providing quality healthcare 
and attracting collaborative partnerships that priori-
tize the county's well-being.

As the world marks Cancer Awareness Month, Dr. 
Erica, leading the oncology department, highlighted 
the hospital's proactive approach to public awareness 
and health screenings. The hospital plans to deploy 
simple pin balloons at strategic locations to ignite 
conversations and initiate cervical cancer screening, 
epitomizing their commitment to community health.

Mbagathi Hospital's evolution into a center of excel-
lence signifies and reaffirms the County Government’s 
commitment to healthcare excellence for all. 

These ini�a�ves showcase the 
hospital’s dedica�on to providing 
quality healthcare and a�rac�ng 
collabora�ve partnerships that 
priori�ze the county’s well-being.
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Health Care Awards Pictorial

Best level 3 FBO Health Center -overall winner- Brother Andrea Hospital

Overall Winner best level 4 Hospital

Best level 2 NGO dispensary - Shofco Mathare

Embakasi health Centre- Best level 3 Public Health Center -overall winner

Best FBO Hospital 2nd runners up- St. Francis Community Hospital

Best Community Health Unit
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ENHANCING NAIROBI COUNTY'S RESILIENCE AND DISASTER PREPAREDNESS

Priori�zing Healthcare in 2023/24 Budget

By Maureen Cheptoo

By Gerald Odongo

His Excellency Governor Sakaja A. 
Johnson has demonstrated a steadfast 
commitment to addressing potential 
health and safety hazards associated 
with disasters. This commitment aligns 
with Governor Johnson's vision of 
restoring order, hope, and dignity in 
the lives of all Nairobians, guaranteeing 
their well-being and safeguarding their 
properties.

A cornerstone of this preparedness 
effort is the formation of a multi-sec-
toral task force with a clear mission: to 
develop tailored plans for specific 
sectors and sub-counties, aimed at 
managing, mitigating, and preventing 
the impact of potential disasters. 
Additionally, the deployment of 3500 
green army soldiers is a 

groundbreaking initiative, not only 
mitigating youth unemployment but also 
fortifying readiness for the anticipated 
heavy rains.

Historically, Nairobi City County has 
been plagued by flooding due to the 
strain on drainage systems caused by an 
ever-growing population. Factors 
contributing to this problem include 
clogged drainage systems, unauthorized 
construction obstructing waterways, and 
mismanagement of solid waste.

To tackle these imminent risks, the green 
army soldiers are tirelessly working 
round the clock to unclog drainage 
systems, significantly reducing the 
chances of sewer overflows when the 
rains arrive.

Mr. Bramuel Simiyu, Chief Officer of 
Disaster Management and Coordination 
for Nairobi City County and Chair of the 
Multi-Sectoral El-Nino Mitigation Team, 
expressed confidence in the county's 
preparedness. He stated that their 
department and the task force have 
implemented measures not only to 
respond to disasters but to proactively 
mitigate and prevent them. He empha-
sized, "Our strategy is not solely about 
mitigating the effects of El-nino rains but 
also ensuring that Nairobians can reside 
in a secure environment where their lives 
and properties are safeguarded."

Furthermore, Mr. Simiyu provided insight 
into the comprehensive plan, explaining, 
"As Kenya's capital city, Nairobi City 
County aspires to have a robust, consis-
tent, and reliable disaster response 
strategy that stands on par with the best 
cities worldwide. We also encourage 
Nairobians to consider disaster 

management as a personal responsibility 
by avoiding drainage dumping and 
cooperating with authorities, particularly 
those residing in riverine areas when 
required."

In keeping with a proactive approach, 
disaster-prone areas have been meticu-
lously identified by the county's Environ-
ment sector. The ongoing unclogging of 
drainage systems aims to ensure the 
uninterrupted flow of water, mitigating 
blockages and reducing the risk of 
flooding.

This resilience strategy underscores the 
county's dedication to proactive disaster 
preparedness, guaranteeing the safety 
and well-being of its residents in the face 
of any potential disaster.

Since taking office, Governor Sakaja 
A. Johnson of Nairobi has consistently 
underscored his unwavering 
commitment to healthcare as a 
top priority. He is dedicated to the 
transformation of Nairobi County 
into a place where every resident can 
readily access high- quality healthcare 
services. The recently approved 
budget 
for FY 2023/2024 stands as a testament 
to this commitment, with a substantial 
allocation to the Health, Wellness, and 
Nutrition Sector.
The County Government has allocated 
Kshs. 7,071,303,336 for recurrent 

Kshs. 7,071,303,336 for recurrent 
expenses and an additional Kshs. 
1,129,000,000 for development 
expenditures within the healthcare 
sector. This allocation marks a 
significant milestone in the County 
Government’s mission to enhance 
healthcare services for the citizens of 
Nairobi. Notably, out of the recurrent 
expenses, Kshs. 400 million has been 
designated for equipping existing 
medical facilities and the procurement 
of medicines and non-pharmaceuticals 
for all county health facilities.

Furthermore, the noteworthy 

allocation of Ksh 1.1 billion for development 
expenditure will enable the county government 
to construct, refurbish, and equip healthcare 
facilities across various parts of the city. Over 
the past six months, the county government 
has accelerated its development initiatives, 
striving to elevate the standard of healthcare 
services and instill hope and dignity in the 
people of Nairobi. While resources have 
been evenly distributed to all regions, 
special attention have been devoted to level 
4 county hospitals, specifically Pumwani 
Mama Lucy, Mutuini, and Mbagathi Hospitals.

Mama Lucy Hospital has recently undergone 
a remarkable transformation, solidifying its 
status as one of the nation’s most reliable 
healthcare establishments. The hospital’s 
CEO has inaugurated Mama Lucy Umoja 2 
Eye Hospital, showcasing the county govern-
ment’s commitment to expanding the level 5 
hospital to meet the evolving healthcare 
needs of Nairobi Residents. Ongoing 
renovations at the facility are paving the way 
for the establishment of a 30-bed orthopedic 
ward and a state-of-the-art theatre. 
Notably, Mama Lucy has also introduced an 
Orthopedic Trauma Centre.

These transformative developments are 
echoing throughout all other Level-5 hospitals 
as the Health, Wellness, and Nutrition 
Sector tirelessly strives to provide the people of 
Nairobi with top-notch healthcare services. For 
instance, Pumwani recently welcomed a high 

capacity power backup generator to 
ensure uninterrupted service delivery in 
the face of unforeseen power outages. 
Furthermore, Mbagathi Hospital has 
partnered with AMREF to construct an 
advanced oxygen piping facility.

In essence, the substantial investments 
made in various healthcare facilities by 
the Nairobi City County Government 
will undoubtedly play a pivotal role in 
fulfilling Governor Sakaja’s pledge of 
granting all citizens access to universal, 
high-quality healthcare.
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Nairobi County Empowers Community Health Promoters 
Through A S�pend Programme

office, CHPs were not receiving their 
stipends. However, I have ensured they 
receive a monthly stipend of KShs. 3, 
500, with plans underway to increase it 
to KShs. 6, 000,” affirmed the County 
boss.

CHPs play a central role in alleviating 
the burden on health facilities’ 
staff and referral hospitals, offering 
critical health services and valuable 
health information. Moreover, they 
help bridge health disparities in 
underserved communities, contributing 
significantly to containing diseases and 
promoting the overall health of county 
dwellers.

Governor Sakaja emphasized the 
importance of investing in community 
health by equipping CHPs with the 
necessary tools and gadgets to 

Governor Sakaja Johnson has assented to the Nairobi City 
County Finance Act 2023. 

The Nairobi City County Finance Act 2023, the first 
comprehensive amendment to the charges and levies in 
Nairobi City County in the last five years, paves the way 
for enhanced service delivery, openness, accountability, 
and equity in taxation, and increased revenue collection to 
finance key priority projects. 

The County Government will hereafter publish a 
comprehensive schedule of all fees and charges contained 
in this Act and previous Finance Acts in one document for 
ease of reference by Nairobians. 

Members of the Nairobi City County Assembly 
unanimously passed the Bill on Thursday 12th October 
2023, reflecting a unified commitment to the County’s 
growth and development agenda. 

The Finance Act, which was subject to extensive public 
participation process involving over 17 consultations in 
every sub-County, garnered resounding support from the 
city’s residents. 

In a significant stride towards 
enhancing community health services, 
the Nairobi City County has taken a 
historic step by acknowledging and 
supporting its 7,460 Community Health 
Promoters (CHPs) through a stipend 
program. Previously referred to as 
community health volunteers, these 
individuals were not eligible for any 
payment as they were not recognized 
by the county laws, despite being the 
backbone of community care, providers 
of essential health services and trusted 
sources of information within their 
communities.

Governor Sakaja, recognizing the 
pivotal role played by CHPs, unveiled a 
stipend program aimed at motivating 
and supporting them, ultimately 
elevating the quality of community 
health services. “When I assumed 

By Denis Bundi

facilitate effective communication with 
health professionals in various health 
facilities throughout the city.

Acknowledging the potential of 
digitization in advancing healthcare, 
the County Boss highlighted the 
ongoing digitization of community 
health promoters’ services. This 
initiative aims to enhance health record 
keeping, patient tracking, and record 
retrieval systems, ultimately ensuring 
efficient healthcare delivery.

The Governor expressed gratitude to 
CHPs for their dedication in creating 
vital connections between vulnerable 
populations and healthcare systems. 
Their efforts in data gathering at 
the community level and facilitating 
navigation of healthcare and social 
service systems are instrumental in 
serving the public.

Mary Njeri, a community health 
promoter, echoed the sentiments of 

her colleagues, expressing immense 
gratitude for the stipend that will 
significantly enhance their ability to 
serve their communities effectively.

Governor Sakaja announced a joint 
effort between the national and county 
governments to support community 
health workers, emphasizing their 
critical role in advancing Universal 
Health Coverage. Both levels 
of government have agreed to 
standardize the remuneration of 
community health promoters, 
demonstrating a united front in 
prioritizing community health despite 
healthcare being a devolved function.

This recognition and empowerment of 
Community Health Promoters by the 
Nairobi City County underscores the 
commitment to prioritize public health 
and community care for the residents 
of Nairobi County and beyond. 

Continued to Pg 8

Governor Johnson Sakaja Assents to Finance ACT 2023,
Paves Way for Enhanced Service Delivery 
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At City Hall

For Tenders Visit: Tenders & Notices | Nairobi City County

For Vacancies Visit: Nairobi City County Jobs Portal

For Payments Visit: Login | Nairobi Pay (nairobiservices.go.ke)

For County Laws Visit: County Laws | Nairobi City County

For News & Updates Visit: https://nairobi.go.ke/news-events/

For Emergency Services: Emergency Services | Nairobi City County

Meet Vivian Amoit Naomi a Community Health Promoter serving Ruben ward community 
in Embakasi South County under Simbacool Unit.

She is among the current 7,460 CHPs under Nairobi City County Government who are 
working in making sure the Nairobi community is health by offering medical services 
and check ups and ensuring children are having the right growth by making medical 
follow-ups.

Vivian, is very grateful for the opportunity to serve the Nairobi people. She is also extra 
motivated by the monthly stipends and full kits that was introduced by the Governor.

Staff Profile - Vivian Amoit Naomi 

https://nairobi.go.ke/tenders/
https://cpsb.nairobi.go.ke/
https://nairobiservices.go.ke/login
https://nairobi.go.ke/county-laws/
https://nairobi.go.ke/news-events/
https://nairobi.go.ke/emergency-services/
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The valuable input received during 
public participation influenced 
amendments to the proposed Act and 
adjusted certain charges and levies in 
the county. Several charges were also 
reduced after public participation, 
while a few others were maintained.

Speaking after he assented to the Bill, 
Governor Sakaja expressed confidence 
that the new Act would significantly 
benefit the people while also enabling 
the County to undertake key priority 
projects.

“The Finance Act 2023 is good for the 
County Government and also good for 
the residents. We gathered valuable 
insights during this public engagement 
process. These insights played a 
vital role in shaping the Bill, resulting 
in certain charges being increased, 
reduced, or maintained, aligning 
them with the interests and needs 
of both the public and the County 
Government,” Governor Sakaja said. 

The Nairobi City County Finance Bill 
2023 aims to introduce openness, 
accountability, and equity in taxation 
while expanding revenue sources, 
addressing environmental issues, and 
enhancing service delivery.

Some of the Key highlights of the 
Nairobi City County Finance Act 2023 
include:

−  Market stalls: We initially proposed 
30% levies and charges on the 
market stalls. However, after 
public participation, the charges 
were revised to a moderate 10% 
increment. 

 Alcoholic drinks and licensing: 
The proposal to raise charges on 
alcoholic drinks and licensing was 
adopted to help control the number 
of drinking outlets across the 
County. 

 City inspectorate: The impounding 
charges were retained in some 
areas and reduced in others to drive 
compliance. 

 Outdoor advertisement and 
signage: We increased application 
fees for outdoor advertising.

 Physical planning, land, and 
housing: We had proposed to 
increase rent by 25% but following 
consultations we have only 
increased by 10%.

 Public health services: We had 
initially proposed new charges on 
Reproductive health but, during 
the public participation, the public 
expressed their views and we heard 
and maintained and reduced some 
of the charges. 

 Market services: We had proposed 
to increase charges but following 

the recommendations we have 
retained the old charges. 

 Parking. The new law introduces 
new parking zones that are 
well defined, with new charges 
introduced for the registration of 
taxis and boda-bodas.

 Alternative Provision of Basic 
Education and Training (APBET) 
Schools we have reduced their 
annual fee from Ksh10,000 to 
Ksh3,000 which can be paid every 
term. 

Governor Sakaja committed to prudent 
financial management and assured 

Nairobi residents that the anticipated 
Kshs.20 billion in own-source revenue 
would be applied prudently for 
strategic development purposes. 

The focus will be on the development 
of stadiums, the school feeding 
program, medical facilities, and the 
creation of employment opportunities, 
including the Green Army.

The Nairobi City County Finance Act 
2023 demonstrates the dedication of 
the County Government to responsibly 
manage financial resources and 
prioritize initiatives that directly impact 
the lives of its residents.

Continued from Pg 6

Arthur Kimani 
Baba Dogo

Nelly Adhiambo 
Kariobangi North

Paul Thairu KibeJudith Mutinda 
Dandora

“After hustling for very many years 
it feels good to receive a salary 
immediately after a month, it was 
a pleasant surprise getting a bank 
notification”.

“I’m grateful to Govenor Sakaja 
for the opportunity, this is my first 
time to open a bank account and 
actually use it”,I  was overjoyed to 
receive my first salary”.

“As a family man, I can now 
provide for my family thanks to 
this great opportunity. My salary 
checked in right on time as the 
landlord came knocking. This job 
has indeed given me dignity”.

“I’m thrilled to have this job , a job 
that for sure pays. Its my first time 
to have my account credited with a 
salary. Looking forward to working 
harder by the day”.

Green Army Month 1 @ a glance!

−

−

−

−

−

−

−

−
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Nairobi City County
Nairobi City Hall,
City Hall Way, Nairobi, Kenya

Telephone Contacts
+254 725 624 489
+254 738 041 292

E-mail Address
info@nairobi.go.ke
www.nairobi.go.ke
www.sakaja.co.ke

Social Media
     Nairobi City County
     @047County
     @SakajaJonson
     @jNjorogeMuchiri

Kwa
GROUND

Editorial: Chief Editor: Wangui Maina  |  Editor: Lynn Bwisa

Contributors: Denis Bundi  |  Maureen Cheptoo  |  Gerald Odongo  |  Gachanja Johnson

Photograpers: Dennis Waweru  |  Allan Muturi  |  Muigai Ndungu  |  Isaac Biosse

A publica on by the 
Nairobi City County Government

Green Army at work: Unclogging drainages, 
clearing vegeta�on and  waste collec�on  
across all sub- coun�es.


